Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Delano Lanes in Delano
Date: Oct 3rd, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	X

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	


Total number of members attending:  24
Guests: Rep. Jim Nash, Dan, Nicole & Curt
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Fred @ 3:07 pm       A moment of silence was observed for Kevin Todd
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: Smoker - Welcome to everyone. Thank you to Delano Lanes for hosting us. Welcome to Dan & Curt. Rep. Jim Nash spoke to us. We were close on the Start Seeing Motorcycles bill he will resubmit the bill next year. He stressed the importance of contacting your representatives by email and/or in person. Thank you for your support. Todd reminded everyone to develop and maintain relationships with elected officials. Smoker thanked everyone who helped out at the rally. Mike brought up what Hardtail spoke about at the Meeting of the Minds, how we are family and we need to put differences aside and work together against the threats we face.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report:

Motion to accept the minutes - Mitch, 2nd Colleen. Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 
	Started August with
	
	$2,715.21

	
	
	

	Income:
	Memberships - August
	$15.00

	
	Total:
	$15.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st class RN mailed to LC Pres and Rep - August
	$4.00

	
	Annual Blanket Special Events Insurance 
	$125.00

	
	1/4 page ad in Road Noise for membership table at Gear-Head Get Together
	$35.00

	
	Total:
	$164.00

	
	
	

	August Ending Balance
	
	$2,566.21

	
	
	

	Started September with
	
	$2,566.21

	
	
	

	Income:
	Memberships - September
	

	
	Transfer from MRF fund
	$213.58

	
	Tips collected at State Rally Corn Feed
	$166.00

	
	Total:
	$379.58

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st class RN mailed to LC Pres and Rep - August
	$4.00

	
	Motorcycle Riders Foundation
	$500.00

	
	Donation to The Lodge at Summit Oaks in memory of Barbara Maloney (Nancy Dibbs' Mother)
	$100.00

	
	Corn and supplies for State Rally Corn Feed
	$78.88

	
	1/2 of tips collected at State Rally Corn Feed to Toys for Tots fund
	$83.00

	
	1/2 of tips collected at State Rally Corn Feed to Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride
	$83.00

	
	Total:
	$848.88

	
	
	

	September Ending Balance
	
	$2,096.91

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	
	

	
	Seed money for promotional idea
	$96.56

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)
	$90.00

	
	Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to nine people
	$135.00

	
	1/2 page ad in Road Noise for the Fall Fundraiser
	$45.50

	
	2015 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque
	$90.00

	
	2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$900.00

	
	
	$1,357.06

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$20.60

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	
	$23.99

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$18.17

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$133.77

	Buddy Bear Fund
	
	$17.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$2,310.44

	
	
	

	
	Spendable:
	$739.85


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Blythe, 2nd Colleen. Motion - Passed
Chapter Rep Report: Dave Dibb passed on Nancy and her family's thanks on the donation. Lake Chapter's Rep will vote "No" if a motion is made at the Oct BOD to rename the MN State Rally the Kevin Todd rally. Group Ride to Kevin Todd's service we will meet at Hollywood Road House at 11am. There is a GoFundMe website to help out Janet with funeral expenses. There is a link on the state website also. Motion to have to chapter donate $100 to Janet Todd, Mitch 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed. Tri-County is having their Turkey Shoot again. $97 was raised when we passed the hat to help out Janet Todd.
Motion to accept the Chapter Rep report - Dave, 2nd Scott Motion Passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): Toys for Tots Oct 24th at the Crossbar in St. Boni, potluck items& bartenders needed. Karen will make a reservation with KARE 11 for a drop off time. Dawn will make a big check for us to present to Toys for Tots. Pool & Poker Dart tournament is Nov 14th at Delano Lanes. Menace will play at the Grounded Hogs party, live & silent auction items needed. Mike J. will host our garage sale in May. Spring Run is June 11th, 2016 Mike J. will take over the planning of it. Next mtg is at Hollywood Roadhouse Nov 7th @ 2pm.
Membership (Dave C.): Thank you to Scott & Chris for their work at the Bog Bash, we gained 6-7 new members.
Legislative Report / MRF Report (Todd R): Legislative Report - Thank you to those who sent in him the PIP insurance info. Mack got a call from a MN Senate researcher this concerning because this PIP may be the 1st of many steps to take our freedom of choice. Motorcycle fatalities are up in MN but this is not a nationwide trend in fact Oklahoma numbers are down. MRF - The MRF would like to have a presence in D.C. There is a Highway Authorization bill coming up we have to monitor this bill and others that seek to take away our freedoms. The MRF will continue to fight the CDC they have no business telling us what to do. ABATE of MN received a plaque for being 3rd in overall total of individual memberships. ABATE of MN received a federal legislative plaque for outstanding lobbying efforts in DC. Fundraising at STEAM and the rally $977.78 has been raised this money will help rebuild the MRF website. The MRF will have a new website in a month. Mary Berger is an officer in the Awareness & Education section of the MRF. Gary Goracke is the new state rep for the MRF. Mike Berger will be taking over the MRF Report. Thank you to Todd for being our state rep for so long.
Training and Education (Mary): Fatalities are up in MN and 70% are single vehicle crashes. 17 of 37 crashes are failure to negotiate a curve. Sign up for a safety class. Please contact Mary if you have taken the Road Guard class and want to be reimbursed. Don’t drink and drive call MC Dial-A-Ride.
State Rally (Smoker): The rally was very successful. Thank you for everyone's help and the sponsorships. Smoker will be the Rally Chair next year. Lake Chapter raised over $3000 in sponsorships.
Public Relations (Mitch B): Nov 1st Bowling for Kid's Sake noon to 2pm at McPete's Big Lake. Mitch has raffle tickets for the Oct 10th Big Brothers & Big Sisters raffle.
Motion to accept the Committee reports - Blythe, 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed
OTHER REPORTS
Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): No Report

MN MC Safety Task Force - Mike Berger - The state is testing new rumble strips input is wanted from motorcyclists. The longer riding season may be a factor in the number of fatalities. We are not out of line number wise with other years.
Buddy Bears (Fred): 20 left we given bears to Monticello, Chanhassen & Montrose FD. We could possibly give to Delano FD. Smoker will contact Bill J. to get input on possible donation sites
Products (Holly R.): No Report
Drawing (Mike E): $5 off products winner – No Report
Please keep Gwen in mind for news articles her paper will run them in their area they have 11,000 viewers.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Show a hand of those that sent PIP insurance info to Todd Thank you and more are responses needed.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nominations for the Steven J Kreitlow award - submit nominations by midnight Oct 3rd.
Ditch Pick-up - 11am at the Kwik Trip Oct 24th.

Rally Army tent - $1000.00 for the tent delivered, general consensus is no on a new tent at this cost. Mike J will look for a tent model General Purpose medium

Bowling for Kids - Nov 1st @ McPete's
Lake Chapter calendars - Kimmer will do the calendar send pictures to Mitch or Kimmer, Delivery at the Dec mtg.

Toys for Tots donation at KARE 11 - Karen will set up a date.
Motion to adjourn the meeting - Todd, 2nd Dave C. - Motion passed
Adjourned at 4:10 pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the Oct 3rd meeting

Motion to accept the minutes - Mitch, 2nd Colleen. Motion - Passed
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Blythe, 2nd Colleen. Motion - Passed
Motion to have to chapter donate $100 to Janet Todd, Mitch 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed.

Motion to accept the Chapter Rep report - Dave, 2nd Scott Motion Passed.
Motion to accept the Committee reports - Blythe, 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed

Motion to adjourn the meeting - Todd, 2nd Dave C. - Motion passed
UPCOMING EVENTS:
Oct 10th - Group Ride to Kevin Todd's service meet at Hollywood Road House at 11am

Oct 17th - ABATE BOD, Walker MN at Northern Lights Casino

Oct 24th – Toys for Tots at Crossbar in St. Bonifacius
Nov 1st - Bowling for Kids, McPete's in Big Lake, noon to 2pm
Nov 7th – Hollywood Roadhouse in New Germany, 3pm

Nov 14th – Pool & Poker Dart Tournament at Delano Lanes in Delano

Dec 5th – Madigan’s in Maple Lake, 3pm

Jan 9th – Chops in Hanover, 3pm
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